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Tummapudi, Guntur Dist.
S India, April 22, 47,

A L

My Dear Mr. Dudley Fosdick,

I cordially thank you for kindly sending me few copies of
the new brochure on The Roerich Pact and Banner of Peace, I am
sending those copies to some of the distinguished persons in-
terested in peace and culture., Hearty congratulations for your
success in bringing out that beautiful brochure at a time much
needed over the entire world.

We in India are immensely striving to keep the triple-flame
of the True, the Good and the Beautiful ablage with ever-increasing
new glow and newer warmth. In this endeavour which is pan-human,
we all know, America shall act the leading part. In spite of the
fact that no country should depend upon another country, all the
other parts of the world, especially the Asiatic countries are
deliberately seeking delight in looking forward towards the
United States of America for new Light and newer Life in every
sphere of 1life, especially in that of Culture and Peace }

The greatly inspiring saintly presence of Prof. Nicholas
Roerich has been a great boon in India for us the youth. The
fragrance of his benevolent active thoughts from the Himalayas has
been inebrlating the whole world with the Cult of the Light!

I have got a desire to visit U.S.A. and deliver some dis-
courses on Indian Culture and the path of Pacifism and Compassion.
I am looking forward for such delightful opportunity. '

With cordial greetings.

Cordially yours,

S.8anjiva Dev.
Corresponding Secretary
Roerich Pact & Banner of
Peace Committee.




